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To	
  the	
  courteous	
  attention	
  of	
  Dr	
  Steve	
  Crocker,	
  Chair	
  of	
  the	
  ICANN	
  Board	
  	
  
Mr	
  Cherine	
  Chalaby,	
  Chair	
  of	
  the	
  new	
  gTLD	
  Program	
  Committee	
  Board	
  
Mr	
  Fadi	
  Chehadé,	
  CEO	
  of	
  ICANN	
  
Mr	
  Akram	
  Atallah,	
  COO	
  of	
  ICANN	
  
	
  
In	
  copy:	
  Ms	
  Heather	
  Dryden,	
  Chair	
  of	
  the	
  Governmental	
  Advisory	
  Committee	
  
	
  
Object:	
  «	
  .vin	
  »	
  et	
  «	
  .wine	
  »	
  

Bruxelles	
  and	
  Paris,	
  19th	
  August	
  2013	
  	
  

	
  
Dear	
  Sir,	
  Madam,	
  

	
  

As	
   you	
  may	
   know	
  we	
   represent	
   the	
   producers	
   of	
   wines	
  whith	
   a	
   geographical	
  
indication	
  (GI)	
  from	
  France,	
  Hungary,	
  Italy,	
  Portugal	
  and	
  Spain.	
  

We	
   are	
   extremely	
   worried	
   with	
   the	
   proposed	
   extension	
   of	
   first	
   level	
   domain	
  
names,	
   notably	
   those	
   relating	
   to	
   wines,	
   i.e.	
   .vin	
   and	
   .wine.	
   We	
   have	
   had	
   the	
  
opportunity	
  to	
  state	
  very	
  clearly	
  that	
  we	
  are	
  not	
  opposed	
  to	
  it	
  but	
  rather	
  that	
  we	
  
would	
  welcome	
  these	
  developments	
  as	
   long	
  as	
   the	
  protection	
  of	
   	
  wines	
  with	
  a	
  
geographical	
  indication	
  would	
  be	
  guaranteed.	
  

In	
   that	
   regard	
   we	
   were	
   pleased	
   with	
   the	
   decision	
   of	
   the	
   GAC	
   in	
   Beiking	
   to	
  
postpone	
  decision	
  to	
  grant	
  extensions	
  on	
  these	
  domain	
  names.	
  We	
  immediately	
  
took	
  this	
  opportunity	
  to	
  look	
  for	
  solutions	
  that	
  would	
  allow	
  for	
  the	
  protection	
  of	
  
our	
  Gis	
  and	
  the	
  development	
  of	
  the	
  Internet.	
  Informal	
  contacts	
  were	
  made	
  with	
  
.vin	
  and	
  .wine	
  applicants.	
  Our	
  lawyer	
  also	
  sent	
  them	
  on	
  our	
  behalf	
  a	
  first	
  letter	
  
on	
  the	
  11th	
  July,	
  a	
  few	
  days	
  before	
  the	
  Durban	
  meeting.	
  	
  

We	
  had	
  taken	
  good	
  note	
  of	
  the	
  GAC	
  decision	
  to	
  give	
  an	
  additional	
  month	
  to	
  the	
  
wine	
  sector	
  and	
  to	
  the	
  candidates	
  to	
  find	
  an	
  agreement	
  among	
  them.	
  Even	
  if	
  we	
  
considered	
  this	
  delay	
  as	
  being	
  exteremly	
  short,	
  we	
  remained	
  optimistic	
  that	
  we	
  
would	
  be	
  able	
  to	
  find	
  a	
  solution	
  with	
  candidates.	
  As	
  we	
  did	
  not	
  get	
  any	
  reply	
  to	
  
our	
  first	
  letter,	
  we	
  sent	
  another	
  letter	
  to	
  the	
  three	
  candidates	
  on	
  the	
  31th	
  July	
  to	
  
reiterate	
   our	
   willingness	
   to	
   establish	
   a	
   constructive	
   dialogue	
   and	
   to	
   find	
   a	
  
mutually	
  acceptable	
  agreement.	
  



	
  

	
  

As	
  of	
  today,	
  19	
  August	
  2013,	
  we	
  have	
  received	
  two	
  formal	
  answers	
  by	
  letter	
  and	
  
an	
  informal	
  one	
  by	
  email.	
  We	
  are	
  pleased	
  with	
  the	
  open-­‐mindedness	
  of	
  certain	
  
candidates	
   which	
   seem	
   to	
   be	
   willing	
   to	
   engage	
   with	
   us	
   in	
   the	
   future.	
  
Nevertheless,	
   we	
   must	
   note	
   that	
   the	
   three	
   candidates	
   hide	
   behind	
   the	
   GAC	
  
discussions	
   and	
  none	
   is	
  willing,	
   at	
   this	
  present	
  moment,	
   to	
   interact	
  with	
  us	
   in	
  
order	
  to	
  find	
  a	
  solution.	
  Moreover,	
  we	
  have	
  also	
  been	
  informed	
  of	
  the	
  fact	
  that	
  
political	
   pressure	
   has	
   been	
   exerted	
   on	
   the	
   candidates	
   to	
   discourage	
   them	
   to	
  
engage	
   in	
  any	
  discussions	
  with	
  us	
  (during	
  the	
  one	
  month	
  deadline	
  given	
  us	
  by	
  
the	
  GAC).	
  	
  

We	
  deplore	
  this	
  situation	
  and	
  can	
  only	
  regret	
  that	
  our	
  attempts	
  to	
  engage	
  with	
  
the	
  candidates,	
  in	
  order	
  to	
  find	
  a	
  concrete	
  solution,	
  has	
  failed	
  for	
  the	
  time	
  being.	
  
The	
   lack	
   of	
   agreement	
   between	
   the	
  wine	
   sector	
   and	
   the	
   candidate	
   companies	
  
seems	
  to	
  be	
  the	
  way	
  sought	
  by	
  some.	
  Unlike	
  them,	
  we	
  are	
  more	
  than	
  willing	
  to	
  
find	
  a	
  suitable	
  solution.	
  	
  

Taking	
  into	
  account	
  this	
  situation,	
  we	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  ask	
  for	
  another	
  reasonable	
  
delay	
  to	
  be	
  granted	
  in	
  order	
  to	
  find	
  an	
  agreement.	
  We	
  also	
  kindly	
  request	
  ICANN	
  
to	
   invite	
   the	
   three	
  candidates	
   to	
   talk	
   to	
  us.	
   If	
  not,	
   the	
   three	
  projects	
  might	
  not	
  
come	
  into	
  effect.	
  

We	
  would	
  be	
  happy	
   to	
  provide	
  you	
  with	
  all	
   the	
   letters	
  and	
  e-­‐mails	
   sent	
   to	
   the	
  
three	
  companies	
  in	
  the	
  last	
  few	
  months.	
  

We	
  have	
  put	
  our	
  respective	
  governments	
  as	
  well	
  as	
  the	
  European	
  Commission	
  in	
  
copy	
  of	
  this	
  letter.	
  We	
  will	
  also	
  informed	
  the	
  press	
  that	
  has	
  been	
  regularly	
  asking	
  
us	
  for	
  the	
  outcome	
  of	
  our	
  discussuon	
  with	
  the	
  three	
  candidates.	
  

Finally,	
  we	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  end	
  this	
  letter	
  reiterating	
  our	
  conviction	
  that	
  a	
  suitable	
  
and	
   satisfactory	
   solution	
   is	
  within	
   reach.	
  Only	
   such	
   a	
  decision	
  would	
  offer	
   the	
  
required	
  credibility	
  to	
  the	
  decision	
  to	
  extend	
  first	
  level	
  domain	
  names.	
  

We	
  look	
  forward	
  to	
  hearing	
  from	
  you.	
  

Yours	
  faithfully,	
  
	
  
	
  

	
  
	
  
	
  

	
  
	
  
	
  



	
  

	
  

Riccardo	
  Ricci	
  Curbastro	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   Bernard	
  Farges	
  	
  
President	
  of	
  EFOW	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   President	
  of	
  CNAOC	
  
	
  
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  
Object:	
  «	
  .vin	
  »	
  et	
  «	
  .wine	
  »	
  
	
  
	
  
Chère	
  Mesdames,	
  chers	
  Messieurs,	
  
	
  
Comme	
  vous	
  le	
  savez,	
  nous	
  représentons	
  les	
  producteurs	
  et	
  négociants	
  en	
  vins	
  
et	
   eaux	
   de	
   vie	
   de	
   vin	
   à	
   appellations	
   d'origine	
   contrôlées	
   de	
   France,	
   Espagne,	
  
Italie,	
  Portugal	
  et	
  Hongrie.	
  
	
  
Nous	
  sommes	
  très	
  préoccupés	
  par	
  l'extension	
  de	
  nouveaux	
  noms	
  de	
  domaine	
  de	
  
1er	
  niveau,	
  spécialement	
  ceux	
  concernant	
  le	
  secteur	
  du	
  vin,	
  nous	
  parlons	
  ici	
  des	
  
projets	
  ".vin"	
  et	
  ".wine".	
  	
  
	
  
Nous	
  avons	
  eu	
   l'occasion	
  à	
  plusieurs	
   reprises	
  d'affirmer	
  que	
  nous	
  n'étions	
  pas	
  
opposés	
   mais	
   au	
   contraire	
   que	
   nous	
   soutenions	
   ces	
   projets	
   sous	
   la	
   condition	
  
qu'ils	
  permettent	
  d'assurer	
  la	
  protection	
  des	
  noms	
  de	
  nos	
  vins	
  et	
  eaux	
  de	
  vie	
  de	
  
vin	
  à	
  appellations	
  d'origine	
  contrôlées.	
  
	
  
Nous	
   avons	
   apprécié	
   les	
   avis	
   rendus	
  par	
   le	
  GAC	
   lors	
  de	
   la	
   session	
  de	
  Pékin	
   et	
  
nous	
   sommes	
   mis	
   immédiatement	
   en	
   situation	
   de	
   rechercher	
   des	
   solutions	
  
satisfaisantes	
  permettant	
  d'assurer	
   le	
  développement	
  d'Internet	
  et	
  de	
  protéger	
  
les	
  noms	
  de	
  nos	
  vins.	
  Des	
  premiers	
  contacts	
  informels	
  ont	
  été	
  ainsi	
  pris	
  avec	
  les	
  
sociétés	
   candidates	
   aux	
   ".vin"	
   et	
   ".wine".	
   Afin	
   de	
   formaliser	
   ces	
   contacts	
   et	
  
montrer	
   aux	
   trois	
   sociétés	
   candidates	
   que	
   nous	
   étions	
   disponibles	
   pour	
  
échanger	
  avec	
  elles,	
  nous	
  avons	
  décidé	
  de	
  leur	
  adresser	
  un	
  premier	
  courrier	
  par	
  
l'intermédiaire	
  de	
  notre	
  avocat	
  le	
  11	
  juillet,	
  soit	
  quelques	
  jours	
  avant	
  la	
  réunion	
  
de	
  Durban.	
  
	
  
Nous	
  avons	
  bien	
  pris	
  note	
  du	
  délai	
  d'un	
  mois	
  qui	
  a	
  été	
  accordé	
  à	
  notre	
  secteur	
  et	
  
aux	
  trois	
  sociétés	
  candidates	
  dans	
  l'avis	
  du	
  GAC	
  rendu	
  à	
  Durban.	
  Même	
  si	
  nous	
  
avons	
   jugé	
   ce	
   délai	
   très	
   court,	
   nous	
   restions	
   optimistes	
   car	
   nous	
   étions	
  
convaincus	
  qu'avec	
  de	
  la	
  bonne	
  volonté	
  nous	
  trouverions	
  avec	
  les	
  candidats	
  une	
  



	
  

	
  

solution	
   satisfaisante.	
   N'ayant	
   aucune	
   réponse	
   à	
   notre	
   premier	
   courrier,	
   nous	
  
avons	
  adressé	
  un	
  nouveau	
  courrier	
  aux	
  trois	
  sociétés	
  le	
  31	
  juillet	
  pour	
  réitérer	
  
notre	
   souhait	
   de	
   mettre	
   en	
   place	
   un	
   dialogue	
   constructif	
   et	
   de	
   trouver	
   une	
  
solution	
  permettant	
  de	
  protéger	
  les	
  intérêts	
  de	
  tous.	
  	
  
	
  
Nous	
   sommes	
   aujourd'hui	
   le	
   19	
   août	
   2013	
   et	
   avons	
   reçu	
   deux	
   réponses	
  
formelles	
  par	
  courrier	
  et	
  une	
  informelle	
  par	
  mail.	
  Si	
  nous	
  ne	
  pouvons	
  que	
  nous	
  
réjouir	
   de	
   l’ouverture	
   dont	
   semblent	
   faire	
   preuve	
   certains	
   candidats	
   pour	
  
dialoguer	
   avec	
   nous	
   à	
   l’avenir,	
   nous	
   devons	
   constater	
   que	
   les	
   3	
   candidats	
   se	
  
retranchent	
  derrière	
  les	
  discussions	
  au	
  sein	
  du	
  GAC	
  et	
  qu’aucun	
  ne	
  souhaite	
  à	
  ce	
  
stade	
  engager	
  une	
  discussion	
  sur	
  le	
  fond	
  pour	
  discuter	
  des	
  solutions.	
  Nous	
  avons	
  
compris	
   aussi	
   que	
   des	
   pressions	
   politiques	
   avaient	
   été	
   exercées	
   auprès	
   des	
  
candidats	
  pour	
  les	
  dissuader	
  de	
  dialoguer	
  avec	
  nous	
  dans	
  le	
  délai	
  d’un	
  mois	
  qui	
  
nous	
  a	
  été	
  donné	
  par	
  le	
  GAC.	
  
	
  
Nous	
  déplorons	
  cette	
   situation	
  et	
  ne	
  pouvons	
  que	
  regretter	
  que	
  nos	
   tentatives	
  
de	
  discussion	
  en	
  vue	
  de	
  trouver	
  des	
  solutions	
  concrètes	
  aient	
  échoué	
  à	
  ce	
  stade.	
  
L'absence	
  d'accord	
  entre	
  le	
  secteur	
  du	
  vin	
  et	
  les	
  sociétés	
  candidates	
  semble	
  être	
  
la	
  voie	
  recherchée	
  par	
  certains.	
  Ce	
  n'est	
  pas	
  notre	
  cas.	
  
	
  
Compte	
  tenu	
  de	
  cette	
  situation,	
  nous	
  souhaiterions	
  que:	
  
	
  
-­‐	
  un	
  nouveau	
  délai	
  raisonnable	
  soit	
  accordé	
  aux	
  parties	
  concernées	
  pour	
  trouver	
  
un	
  accord	
  	
  
-­‐	
  l'ICANN	
  demande	
  aux	
  trois	
  sociétés	
  candidates	
  de	
  dialoguer	
  concrètement	
  avec	
  
notre	
  secteur	
  sauf	
  à	
  courir	
  le	
  risque	
  qu'aucun	
  des	
  projets	
  ne	
  voit	
  le	
  jour.	
  
	
  
Nous	
   tenons	
  à	
   votre	
  disposition	
   toutes	
   les	
   lettres	
   et	
  mails	
   échanges	
  avec	
   les	
  3	
  
sociétés	
  ces	
  derniers	
  mois	
  pour	
  attester	
  de	
  notre	
  bonne	
  foi	
  et	
  volonté.	
  
	
  
Nous	
   adressons	
   copie	
  de	
   cette	
   lettre	
   à	
  nos	
   gouvernements	
   et	
   à	
   la	
  Commission	
  
européenne.	
  Nous	
  allons	
  aussi	
  tenir	
  informé	
  la	
  presse	
  qui	
  nous	
  interroge	
  depuis	
  
plusieurs	
   jours	
   pour	
   connaître	
   le	
   résultat	
   des	
   discussions	
   engagées	
   avec	
   les	
   3	
  
sociétés.	
  
	
  
Nous	
   souhaitons	
   terminer	
   ce	
   courrier	
  en	
  vous	
   faisant	
  part	
  de	
  notre	
   conviction	
  
qu'une	
  solution	
  satisfaisante	
  est	
  à	
  notre	
  portée	
  et	
  que	
  cette	
  solution	
  sera	
  saluée	
  	
  
par	
  tous	
  et	
  donnera	
  une	
  vraie	
  crédibilité	
  	
  à	
  la	
  décision	
  prise	
  d'ouvrir	
  les	
  noms	
  de	
  
domaine	
  de	
  premier	
  niveau.	
  	
  
	
  



	
  

	
  

Dans	
  l'attente,	
  
	
  
Nous	
   vous	
   prions	
   de	
   croire,	
   Mesdames,	
   Messieurs,	
   à	
   l'expression	
   de	
   notre	
  
meilleure	
  considération.	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
Yours	
  faithfully,	
  
	
  
	
  

	
  
	
  
	
  

	
  
	
  
	
  
Riccardo	
  Ricci	
  Curbastro	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   Bernard	
  Farges	
  	
  
President	
  of	
  EFOW	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   President	
  of	
  CNAOC	
  
	
  


